Fxhibit F



Memorandum

To: Mr. Joel Dietl From: Jeff Marek

RE: Ballpark Commons
Date: March 4, 2016

The following are the notes from the meeting with Milwaukee County Engineering, held at Milwaukee County's offices at 11:00am, Friday, March 4th, 2016.

- 1.) JM provided a brief Overview of the project and a summary of the request for further investigation of the County Site.
- 2.) SK offered his understanding of the landfill, and his concerns for the unknown nature how the site was constructed.
- 3.) GD explained the hydraulics theory that suggested when penetrating the bottom of the landfill; water would fill into the landfill, versus water exiting the landfill.
- 4.) JM requested permission for relocation of landfill to alternate areas inside of the same landfill, allowing foundation systems to be conventional. GD suggested that from the DNR's point of view this would be acceptable.
- 5.) PSI altered their proposal procedure. New procedure to first preform five (5) borings outside of known landfill boundaries. Using the data to establish a profile of the area pre landfill. These borings will be to the depth of 75'. When complete with borings outside of the landfill, they will proceed with four (4) borings inside of the known boundaries of the landfill. These borings will stop increasing after they determine they have reached the depth of landfill.
- 6.) PSI will formally resubmit a written proposal to the County. SK will discuss new approach with Milwaukee County Corporate Counsel.
- 7.) Meeting Adjourned......

Attendees:

Justin Johnson, JSD
Jeff Marek , Marso Construction
Tim Detzer, Milw. County
Steve Keith, Milw. County
Kevin Haley, Milw. County
Gerald DeMers, WI DNR
Tim Leonard, PSI
Ted Cera, PSI
Michael Prattke, SCS
Glen Marrow, City of Franklin

